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The former Art College in London Rd, Northwich is soon to be given a new lease of life as art studios and gallery.  In a trial phase, this beautiful building will become a hub of creativity to breathe new life into this purpose built Victorian Art School that has lain empty since Mid Cheshire College moved out in August this year. 

Carolyn Shepherd, founder of the artists group The London Rd Collective, says, “The space is just perfect for exhibiting artwork, large rooms and double height ceilings make this a real treasure which is quite scarce in this region.  Visitors will see art from local and international artists and be able to enjoy art talks, workshops and demonstrations from resident artists working in the studios.  There will be a strong community feel to the gallery too, I’m inviting artists to work with visitors to create artworks inspired by the building and it’s heritage”.  

Carolyn is keen to partner with other local groups who would benefit from this building as a community asset.  Michelle Simpson, Manager of the nearby Deafness Support Network says, “We are excited that our service users will be able to get involved in community art projects that are quite literally just around the corner!”  Carolyn is planning to work with the group to create some artwork inspired by the original architecture and the stained glass windows in the former Gymnasium.

Built at the time of Queen Victoria’s Diamond Jubilee, the building was known as Verdin Technical Schools & Gymnasium and was given to the people of Northwich for the purpose of education in Art & Science by Sir Joseph Verdin who was an important figure in the local salt industry.  Carolyn says, “It is great to continue this historic legacy for future generations to enjoy.  I’ve invited local historians to gather old photographs of the building and display them in a Heritage Room so that visitors can learn about the history of the building”.  Diane Howarth of Northwich Heritage Trust who has been researching the history says, “Lots of local family names are being uncovered in connection with the building, so the Heritage Room may be a valuable resource for people researching their family history”.  Anyone with photographs or memories are invited to get in touch so that they can be included.

Carolyn says, “It’s been hard work to get the idea for the artists studios and gallery off the ground, but local CW&C Councillor Gaynor Sinar has encouraged me to keep going and make my Vision a reality.  This trial phase will show the huge potential of this building and how it could be used in the future.  If everyone pulls together to support this plan then I’m sure it will grow to be something really exciting”.  

To get involved, visit carolynshepherd.co.uk or email CarolynShepherd@yahoo.co.uk 

(469 words)

Links:

Website for Carolyn Shepherd:


www.carolynshepherd.co.uk

Photographs for The London Rd Collective:

http://www.carolynshepherd.co.uk/Carolyn_Shepherd/The_London_Rd_Collective.html
Press coverage:

Northwich councillors lend support for art collective - 16th March 2012:

http://www.northwichguardian.co.uk/news/9593810.print/
Whitegate woman creates London Rd Art Collective - 11th February 2012:


http://www.northwichguardian.co.uk/news/9523051.Whitegate_woman_creates_London_Road_Art_Collective/

